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7. The PUD zoning will be subject to draft language agreed upon with the Neighborhood 
Housing and Community Development Department (NHCD) concerning compliance with 
the affordable housing on the property.  The project has been certified under SMART 
Housing and the PUD language will require 5% of permanent ownership units and 10% of 
the rental for 40 years. They will receive a 100% fee waiver. Ten percent of the total number 
of multifamily rental housing units located within the Grove at Bull Creek PUD will be set 
aside for occupancy by households with incomes at 60 percent of or below the median 
family income. At least 5 percent of the total number of units sold as owner-occupied 
residential housing units located within the Grove at Bull Creek PUD will, through a 
mechanism agreed upon by the City and Landowner, be made permanently available at a 
price affordable to households with incomes at 80 percent of or below the median family 
income. NHCD and the developer have signed off on the attached language stated in the, 
The Grove at Bull Creek PUD Affordable Housing Program -Exhibit N. 

 
ENVIRONMENTAL   COMMISSION  MOTION: 

 
November 4, 2015: Motion to postpone the case to December 16, 2015, with a briefing on the status 

of the review to be presented at the November 18, 2015 meeting (8-1, H. Smith 
abstain); M. Perales-1st, M. Neely-2nd. 

 
December 16, 2015: Refer case to Development Committee when the staff review and 

recommendation is complete. 
 

May 18, 2016: Refer case to Development Committee when the staff review and 
recommendation is complete. 

 
June 1, 2016: Motion to postpone the case to June 15, 2016 to negotiate and find resolution of the 

following: 
1. Obtain superiority in regards to parkland by working with the Parks and Recreation 

Board and the Park and Recreation Department; 
2. Comply with at least three star green building requirements; 
3. Create a drainage plan to ensure the safety of the surrounding properties; 
4. Draft contingency plan to address unresolved drainage issues after the site is built 

out; 
5. Remove flex space from the parkland; 
6. Evaluate the impact that increased traffic to the site would have on air quality and 

noise pollution; 
7. Protect 100% of the critical root zone of all trees on the site; 
8. List all the trees on the property including those 8" - 19"; 
9. Evaluate the potential to tie in public transit to the site and develop other incentives 

to significantly reduce the number of car trips per day; and 
10. Reduce the total development to 2.1 million square feet. 
11. Work with staff to develop a plan to conduct an erosion control study along the entire 

length of the development’s Shoal Creek frontage. 
(Vote: 6-4-1, Gooch, Maceo, Perales, Neely, Guerrero, Thompson -For; B. Smith, 
Creel, Moya, Grayum-No; H. Smith-abstain); P. Maceo-1st, M. Neely-2nd. 

 
PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD: 

 
May 24, 2016: Voted to affirm staff's findings that The Grove at Shoal Creek PUD application as 

submitted on March 28, 2016 is not superior in relation to parks/adequate public 
facilities (Vote: 6-1-1). 
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